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6 NON-RESIDENT FISHING LICENSE 

CHAP. 3 PUBLIC LAWS, 1949 

sistance in old age. The amount of assistance which any person shall re­
ceive shall be determined on a budgetary basis with due regard to the con­
ditions existing in each case and in accordance with the rules and regula­
tions made by the department. This assistance shall be sufficient, when 
added to all other income and support of the recipient, to provide such per­
son with a reasonable subsistence compatible with decency and health, but 
not exceeding ~ $50 per month.' 

Sec. 2. R. S., C. 22, § 285, amended. Section 285 of chapter 22 of the 
revised statutes, as amended by section 3 of chapter 251 of the public laws 
of 1945, is hereby further amended to read as follows: 

'Sec. 285. Amount of aid. The amount of aid which any such person 
shall receive shall be determined on a budgetary basis with due regard to 
the conditions existing in each case and in accordance with the rules and 
regulations made by the department. This aid shall be suf-ficient, when 
added to all other income and support of the recipient, to provide such per­
son with a reasonable subsistence compatible with decency and health, but 
not exceeding ~e $50 per month.' 

Emergency clause. In view of the emergency cited in the preamble, this 
act shall take effect when approved. 

Effective January 27. 1949 

Chapter 2 
-

AN ACT Relating to Proxies. 

Be it enacted by the People of the State of Maine, as follows: 

R. S., c. 49, § 27, amended. Section 27 of chapter 49 of the revised stat­
utes, as amended by chapter 57 of the public .Jaws of 1945, is hereby fur­
ther amended by adding at the end thereof the following sentence: 

'Proxies shall be signed by the persons granting them but need not be under 
seal' 

Etl'ective August 6, 1949 

Chapter 3 

AN ACT Relating to aNon-resident Fishing License. 

Emergency preamble. Whereas, non-residents of Maine have become in­
creasingly antagonistic toward the elimination of the Is-day fishing license; 
and 
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